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Happy New Year! 

GRAND COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Greetings Sir Knights, 

For this issue I have asked Sir Knight Tripp, our Grand Senior Warden, to pro-
vide a message. So sit back and enjoy the article from Harry. 

I hope you have a Happy and Productive New Year. 

Fraternity, Family and Youth! 

Sir Knight K. Trent Moreland, Grand Commander 

A MESSAGE FROM THE GRAND SENIOR WARDEN 

Another year is gone. We are thankful for so many things. We thank God for 
these things and we rejoice in His name. However, it’s time to share our good 
fortunes with others. We need to come together as a Fraternity. We need to 
set aside any differences that we might have with each other. One of the most 
important things we need to do is to bring back family events. And, if we do, 
then just maybe it will spark renewed life in our beloved Fraternity. 

How can we bring back family events? Start small and grow bigger as interest 
spreads. Your Commandery officers could consider organizing small family out-
ings, picnics, or park adventures. There are wonderful State Parks located 
throughout our great State of Missouri. Many have pavilions that can be re-
served for meal-oriented gatherings. 

I have received ideas from our Lady’s throughout the state. One idea is that 
your entire Commandery could consider organizing larger family-oriented 
events like going to a theme/amusement park such as Six Flags. Another idea 
is that your Commandery members and their families could as a group attend a 
baseball game or a county fair. 

One of my ideas is that several Commanderies join together to organize a re-
gional picnic for all Masons and their families. This will help reinforce Christian 
and Family values in a game-filled atmosphere. 

I am asking for your help to bring back family events. We need to start some-
where to revitalize our Fraternity. Our numbers are unfortunately decreasing. 
We cannot do anything about Fraters who are claimed by death, but we can 
sure try to counter that attrition by seeking new members. What better way to 

demonstrate our principles than by inviting potential candidates to family-ori-
ented events. 

I pray that some of these ideas will help to get you and your Commanderies 
thinking about family events and our Christian family values. 

Sir Knight Harry L. Tripp, Jr., Grand Senior Warden 

PRACTICE CHIVALRY EVERY DAY 

The first part of the following article was first published in the July 2012 Mis-
souri Supplement. The last paragraph was first published in the January 2013 
Supplement. Though gently edited, they were written by Sir Knight Richard L. 
Mansfield who was then the Grand Commander. His words should remind us 
that our Fraternity stands for the highest principles and that we should always 
strive to exemplify them every day. 

Does the idea of Chivalry seem outdated and irrelevant to our lives today? I 
say NO! However, I believe that many of us have forgotten the chivalric ideals. 
We should live as those Knights who came before us, and more importantly, as 
Godly men, to recover and to reestablish the virtues and behaviors essential to 
creating a quality life through Chivalry. 

The chivalric virtues that all men should seek and develop are: 

Justice — A Knight seeks the path of RIGHT not restrained by bias or selfish 
interest. 

Prowess — A Knight seeks excellence in all endeavors to be used in the ser-
vice of Justice, not for personal gain. 

Loyalty — A Knight is known for commitment to the ideals he chooses to live 
by. 

Courage — A Knight is prepared to make personal sacrifices for his beliefs, as 
well as for the people he loves and the country he serves. 

Defense — A Knight seeks to defend his Lady, family, nation, and all those he 
deems worthy of his Loyalty. 

Faith — A Knight is steadfast and faithful in his beliefs. 

Humility — A Knight values the contributions of others first. 

Generosity — A Knight contributes as far as necessity requires and his ability 
will permit. 

Nobility — A Knight seeks stature of character by holding to the virtues of 
Chivalry and the duties of Knighthood. 

Franchise — A Knight seeks to emulate all that is right, because it IS RIGHT! 

I am proposing a resolution which all Sir Knights should consider making for 
the New Year. I recommend that we all practice Chivalry every day and become 
more chivalrous men toward our Ladies, toward our fellow Fraters, and toward 
all of the people of the world.
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